Off-campus Studies Panel Minutes

March 24, 2008

Page 3 of 1

OFF-CAMPUS STUDIES PANEL

REPORT OF ACTIONS
APRIL 2008

I. NEW SEMESTER PROGRAM

SCHOOL OF CINEMATIC ARTS

Requested by Elizabeth Daley


Department of Animation and Digital Arts
Animation and Digital Arts in Florence (14 units)

Eff. term: Fall 2009

Semester program for majors in Animation and Digital Arts.  Developed by School of Cinematic Arts, but will be run by Office of Overseas Studies (except for selecting applicants).  Students will study at SACI (Studio Art Centers International) in Florence, with transcripts provided by Bowling Green State University.  Semester is 13 weeks long.  Each semester, one or two CTAN courses (CTAN 301, 302 and/or 336) will be offered by USC graduate students.  These will be available to all SACI students and will appear on the BGSU transcript, but will fulfill major requirements for USC students.  Students will live in apartments; field trips are available.

· APPROVED: 9 in favor, 1 abstention, 0 opposed.  The chair of Animation and Digital Arts provided information about the instructors, who would mostly be MFA graduates who had defended their thesis.  This explanation was sent to the subcommittee, which approved the proposal by email..  
· From minutes of meeting of March 24, 2008:

· DEFERRED to panel.  When this recently approved BA program was proposed, one of the things they mentioned was their interest in providing their majors with an overseas studies option, even though the program requirements are relatively proscribed.  Panel members expressed concern about graduate students teaching courses.  The college requires that courses be taught by individuals who have defended their dissertations; it’s unclear whether the School of Cinematic Arts maintains a similar standard.  The panel questioned whether the graduate students teaching the courses would have taught them previously at USC, whether they would have USC faculty oversight, and whether SACI and Bowling Green were satisfied with having graduate students as instructors.    Such an arrangement sets a precedent that panel members were not entirely comfortable with.  They want to assure that our students have the best possible experience in this overseas program. The OSP chair will request further information from SCA and decide whether to invite a representative to attend the April OSP meeting. SACI is not accredited, thus the Bowling Green State University transcript.   If it’s approved it will probably be for one year rather than the standard three. 

II.  INFORMATION ITEM
Online student survey:  It has been a goal of OSP and the Provost’s Office to provide an online evaluation form which students can use to provide feedback about their overseas studies experience.  A standard set of quantitative questions has been used by most schools for several years, supplemented by qualitative questions designed by each school.  The Annenberg School has used Qualtrics to put these questions into an easy-to-use online survey, and is testing out its report capabilities.  Annenberg is making this survey available to all schools offering overseas programs that have a Qualtrics license (which most of them do).
